

City Clerk's Office Ulli S. Watkiss, City Clerk APPENDIX....

Elections and Registry Services
Andrew Kerr, Supervisor (Acting)
City Hall, Main Floor West
100 Queen Street West
Toronto, Onterio M5H 2N2

Bonita Pietrangelo Director (Acting)

Tel: 416-392-7063 Fax: 416-392-1260 e-mail: akerr2@teronto.ca Web: www.teronto.ca

November 27, 2008

Pat Thornback Municipal Licensing & Standards Licensing Services East York Civic Centre 850 Coxwell Avenue, 3rd Floor Toronto ON M4C 5R1

Dear Ms Thornback:

In your letter of October 2, 2008, you requested that a poll be conducted to determine if there was sufficient neighbourhood support for a Boulevard Café licence at 210 Ossington Avenue.

Ballots were mailed out on October 27, 2008 with the last date for filing a response being November 25, 2008. The following is the poll result:

Total Owners, Tenants and Residents Polled	159
Mail Returned by Post Office	2
Total Eligible Voters (Total Polled Minus Returned by Post Office)	157
No. of Returned Ballots Needed to Proceed (must be at least 25%)	40
Actual Number of Returned Ballots	39
In Favour of Boulevard Café	23
	15
Opposed to Boulevard Café	1
Spoiled Ballots	118
No Reply	110

Chapter 190 of the Municipal Code states that a poll can only proceed when at least 25% of the ballots mailed have been returned. This poll did not meet the minimum response rate and therefore is considered negative. Please note that this poll cannot be conducted again until November 25, 2010, two (2) years after the closing date of the poll.

Sincerely.

Andrew Kerr, Supervisor (Acting) Elections and Registry Services

APPLMODIX2.
Fage....of....



Municipal Licensing and Standards

Bruce Robertson Director, Licensing

Please reply to:

Kimberley Belshaw Supervisor, Licensing Services Road Allowance 850 Coxwell Ave, 3rd Floor Toronto, Ontario M5G 1P5

Tel: (416) 392-6700 Fax: (416) 338-7225

December 2, 2008

Saeed Mohamed c/of Burger Shoppe Quality Meats 210 Ossington Ave Toronto, Ontario M6J 2Z9

Re: Sidewalk/ Boulevard Café Application # A841043

I am writing in regards to your application for boulevard café privileges.

In accordance with the provisions of the former City of Toronto, Chapter 313 a public poll was conducted and the results have been received.

The poll was conducted in accordance with the provisions of the City of Toronto Municipal Code, Chapter 190 polling. The Municipal Code states that a poll will be considered valid when at least 25% of the ballots that have been mailed must be returned and a majority must be in favour.

The results of the poll did not meet the minimum response rate, therefore this location is not eligible for boulevard cafe privileges and accordingly, your file has been closed.

A further application for boulevard cafe privileges at this location cannot be considered again until November 25, 2010, two (2) years from the closing date of the public poll.

Should you require further information, please contact Pat Thornback at 416-338-7211.

Yours truly,

Kimberley Belshaw Supervisor Municipal Licensing & Standards



